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The aim of this study was to examine, among treatment-
seeking individuals with current BN: i) the proportion of
those with an AN history (AN+); ii) whether AN+ patients
differed from those without an AN history (AN-) in terms
of eating disorder (ED) or general psychopathology; and
iii) whether AN+ and AN-patients responded differently
to CBT-E, in terms of symptoms reduction and attrition
rates. Participants were 221 outpatients at the Centre for
Clinical Interventions (CCI) Eating Disorders Service, WA.
All participants were ≥16 years and met DSM-IV criteria
for BN. Results showed that initially, AN+ patients had
significantly lower BMI and a longer time since first ED
diagnosis. The groups did not differ on levels of general
psychopathology at presentation, rates of attrition or in
the proportion achieving BN remission. Multilevel linear
modelling showed that frequency of binge eating, vomiting
and laxative misuse, and scores for EDEQ, perfectionism,
depression, anxiety, stress and distress tolerance all
improved significantly over treatment, but there was no
difference improvement between AN+ and AN-patients.
Results suggest that a history of AN does not detrimentally
affect individuals’ rates of recovery from BN or improve-
ment in mental health factors, and supports a transdiag-
nostic approach to treatment.
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